
FOSTON & THORNTON-LE-CLAY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD VILLAGE HALL, THORNTON-LE-CLAY
ON MONDAY 05 AUGUST 2015 AT 7.30PM

Councillors Present:

Calum Balding (CB)

Evelyn Conlon (EC)



Nigel Cox (NC)             
Eric Hope (EH)*



Bryan Pillow (BP) 

Christine Walker (CW)



* RDC Cllr - Thornton-le-Clay




In Attendance:
Fiona Hill (FH) - Parish Clerk                                                                      Caroline Goodrick (CG) - RDC Cllr - Foston                       
 Martha Holmes (MH) - RAY                                                                                                                            

Public Present:
0
16/45 To receive apologies for absence and reasons given:
NYCC Cllr Clare Wood - "my husband is extremely unwell, but having treatment. I am not attending evening parish council meeting, but continue to be very available by email".
16/46 To record declarations of interest in items on the agenda:


None
16/47 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 01 July 2015:
Minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by CW.

16/48 To discuss matters arising from previous minutes:
1. Community Emergency/Resilience Schemes
CW had completed the first draft using the template. 

2. Good Neighbours Schemes
MH gave an presentation on this scheme and it was discussed at length. 
3. Parish Defibrillator Schemes

The Parish Council discussed at length the deals received from Mr/s Heath about the scheme at Claxton & Sand Hutton

The Parish Council felt that all three scheme had many common factors and it would be helpful to obtain feedback from parishioners about their requirements, so a newsletter would be drafted, which would be hand-delivered to all houses in the parish.

A working party was started up which included: CB, EC, NC and CW

# NYCC Bus Consultation - FH had submitted the Parish Council response

# Building at Kendross, Flaxton Moor - EH reported that the RDC Building Inspector had visited the site

# Hedge at The Forge - FH reported that the owners were very annoyed that the Parish Council had contacted the estate agents and felt that the hedge was "OK". The Parish Council would consider writing again to NYCC.

# Building site (Coes) - FH reported that all asbestos had been removed from site and RDC were happy with the procedures followed.

# Yorkshire Housing - FH had contacted them regarding the on road car repairs on High Street, by a tenant. The Parish Council asked FH to report this to NYCC Highways.

# Vacancy - FH reported that Simon Burton had expressed an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor. The Parish Council asked FH to invite him to the next meeting, when he could observe.

16/49 Public Session - The parish Council will, time permitting, adjourn the council 
meeting for a short time to allow for public comment and questions:
None
16/50 To discuss new planning applications received:


1. 15/00859/FUL
Building at Low Street, Thornton-le-Clay


The Parish Council discussed this application at length and asked FH to respond to RDC 
as follows : "The Parish Council objects to this application as the site is outside the building 
line as 
shown on the plan (inset 82) of the Ryedale Local Plan dated March 2002".


Proposed: CW, Seconded BP, 4 votes in favour, 0 votes against, 2 abstentions 
16/51 To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:
1. Bookkeeping records to date
FH circulated these around Cllrs. FH had drafted a spreadsheet, which listed that transactions of the ring-fenced, which would be kept on file for future reference.
2. Internal Control Checks(s)
The Parish Council conducted the monthly and quarterly checks and found everything to be in order.
3. Monthly property inspection report
NC had done last month and EH would do next month 
4. Matters raised by/with Yorkshire Local Councils Association
The Parish Council unanimously agreed to delegate authority to the Parish Clerk to respond to planning applications after consulting the Chairman and Vice-Chairman, if a meeting was not called within the consultation period.
5. Allotment Rent Review
The Parish Council agreed that this matter should be dealt with in Private Session
6. To approve payments as follows:
6.1
Fiona Hill
Salary



£89.83

100399
6.2
Village Hall
Hire



£12.00

100400
16/52 To discuss the Parish Plan:
FH had circulated by email the Parish Plan, so Cllr were reminded of the priorities.
16/53 To report any new correspondence received by the council:

The Parish Council noted receipt of following -

Coast & Vale Community Action (CAVCA) - FH would respond listing village organisations

NYCC Local Transport Plan - FH would respond as agreed


RDC Garden Waste Costs - extract from email at the end of these minutes

16/54 To receive matters raised by members:
CW raised the problem that some residents were experiencing intermittent/poor internet coverage and it was agreed that she would draft a letter to the suppliers to try and get an improvement to the service.
16/55 To confirm the dates of the future meeting(s) on Wednesdays at 7.30 p.m. in the                                                        
Village Hall, Thornton-le-Clay:                                                                         
01 July 2015


05 August 2015

02 September 2015


07 October 2015

04 November 2015

02 December 2015
06 January 2016

03 February 2016

02 March 2016

06 April 2016


04 May 2016


01 June 2016

06 July 2016


03 August 2016

07 September 2016

05 October 2016

02 November 2016

07 December 2016
When Ryedale District Council (RDC) approved the introduction of a chargeable garden waste collection service the decision was made on the basis of a two year forecast which estimated a self financing position was likely to be achieved, based on a 35% participation level and a number of assumptions on reduced tonnage levels and operating costs.  The original decision approved prices (at the same level pro-rata for the two years, 2014/15 and 2015/16) at a cost of  just under £2 per collection - see details below. The objective being to reduce the cost of providing the garden waste service prior to introducing charges, which was £285,000.  
2014-15 - For the period 1st June 2014 to 31st March 2015, the charge for collection of garden waste was £27. This covered collections for 7 months (no collections Dec, Jan and Feb) and provided all customers with 15 collections. However, some residents may have received an additional collection, depending on where their collection day fell in a particular fortnight at the beginning or end of the chargeable period. This worked out to less than £2 per collection.
2015-16 - For the period 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016 the charge for collection of garden waste is £36. This covers collections for 9 months (no collections Dec, Jan and Feb) and provides all customers with 19 collections. However, some residents may receive an additional collection, depending on where their collection day falls in a particular fortnight at the beginning or end of the chargeable period. This also works out to less than £2 per collection, the same as charges for 2014-15.

Subscriptions to date for 2015/16 have not yet quite matched those made in 2014-15, but RDC is confident the service will indeed become largely self financing. 

RDC has kept the same pro-rata price for 2015-16  (of less than £2 per collection) at £36, without having to make any other significant cuts in services and with no increase in Council Tax for the 7th consecutive year.  
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Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


